
Welcome 

to the  

Bunny Bulletin 
  

 

The Bunny Bulletin is the Bunny Village monthly magazine.  It was founded in September 1998 and is 

distributed free of charge to every household and business in the Parish of Bunny. 

 

 It is produced by a team of volunteers and is funded by Bunny Parish Council and advertising. 

 

 The Editorial Committee is conscious that the population of Bunny is constantly changing and  is 

aware that the sense of community that many of us value is in danger of being lost.  By promoting vil-

lage activities and events, raising issues that affect the life of the village, giving a voice to Bunny resi-

dents and supporting local businesses and trades-people, we hope to foster a sense of belonging in  

those who live in our village.  

     Bunny Bulletin Committee 
  

 Editor:     Kate Hunt 

Treasurer: & Diary Editor:               Heather Paul  

 Invoicing and Minutes :             Chris Brown  

  

  

Subscribing to the Bunny Bulletin 

 

If you are not a Bunny resident but would like to 

receive a copy then you may like to take out an 

annual subscription. 

 

Perhaps you would like to arrange a sub-

scription for a friend or relative with Bunny 

connections? 

 

 The Subscription is currently £6 per annum 

plus postage and packing. 

 

Initial inquiries should be made by letter, includ-

ing a stamped addressed envelope, to Mrs. 

Heather Paul, 148, Loughborough Road, Bunny, 

Nottingham, NG11 6QS. 

  

  

  

Writing to or Advertising in the Bulletin 

 

Copy to:    

 

editor@bunny152.plus.com  

 

Please mark your emails ”BB advertising” and in-

clude your trading name. 
 

We reserve the right to refuse copy or advertising 

material and to edit material as considered appro-

priate.                    

 

Each Month our Web Page will give you a Taste of the Content 

of the Bunny Bulletin by including the Editorial 

and Information on the Village Events for the Month. 



 

 

EDITORIAL 

 

October 2010 

 

 

 

 

 

Now, before you do anything else, pin the enclosed new X9 timetable (thanks Heather 

and Christopher) onto your kitchen noticeboard, then  put the kettle on. Find your di-

ary, turn to pages 26 and 27 and enter the dates for October ,and those in the Plan-

ning Ahead section - you wouldn’t like to miss anything would you?  Kettle boiled?  

Make yourself a coffee, grab a couple of biscuits and settle down for a nice long read! 

 

 

A quick glance through the advertising pages will remind you where to turn to for lo-

cal help, and you should  spot an updated advert for Mascari Kitchens and their In-

dian Cookery Demonstration on October 14th.  On page 43 you will find out that Liz 

Nathan, Moor Lane, is starting her Language Classes this month and that Southwolds 

School Autumn Fair and Food Market is on the weekend of the 16/17th October. 

 

 

As I sit here, by my open window,  tapping away on a pleasant autumn morning with 

only the sound of the - no, not birds but, heavy goods vehicles for company, I read in 

Norbury Natters of proposals to limit the weight of HGVs on the A60.  Go for it Gra-

ham!  Follow this with  a 30mph speed limit, and a full road repair with low-noise re-

surfacing material, it might even be possible to hold a conversation with passers-by.   

 

 

What else - the B.B. Annual Report (plea for help), more on the Land Army from Beryl, 

a homily on using rights of way from Pete, and a scolding from Graham (again) about 

dog poo).  I’d like to add my penn’orth here.  In Bunny we have a lot of dog owners 

(I’m all for it!) but short stretches of public footpaths that are heavily used by owners 

giving their pets a quick walk before and after work get very messy, those up the 

mine road and  between the end of Main Street and Moor Lane are cases in point.   

Please pick it up for all our sakes - we will soon be taking these walks in the dark, 

and you never know what you might step in! 

 

 

Nottingham Concert Band will be performing in Bunny Church on October 23rd.  We 

envisage some parking problems so if anyone could offer space on their drive for 

band members to park (from about 4pm until the concert finishes around 10pm) it 

would be much appreciated.  This would make parking easier for members of the au-

dience who arrive by car.  Give me a ring if you can - thanks!    

  

                         

 Kate   

          editor@bunny152.plus.com 

  

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The  largest community windband in the Nottingham area,  Nottingham 
Concert Band performs regularly  throughout the county and beyond. 

 

Bunny Church 
on Saturday October 23rd  at 7.30p.m. 

 

Under the baton of  Musical Director and Conductor, Robert Parker, the 
band will be playing music to suit all tastes. From Gilbert and Sullivan to Si-
belius, and from Greensleeves to Strike up the Band,  there will be some-
thing for everyone. 

 
Tickets - £7, Under 16s - £3 

(including a glass of  wine or soft drink) 
 

These may be reserved by sending a cheque (payable to “St Mary the Virgin, Bunny”) to Kate 
Hunt, 152, Loughborough Road, Bunny, Nottingham, NG11 6QS. Your ticket(s) will be waiting 
for you at the door.  
 

Or contact Kate Hunt (0115 9847090), Pat Tudball (0115 9212188) or Mike Peregrine (0115 
9842431). 
 

They will also be on sale at the at the Harvest Lunch on  Sunday, October 3rd. 

 

A word of  advice!  Your listening experience will be 
enhanced if  you bring a cushion for your chair! 

 

 

BUNNY AND BRADMORE W.I. 

 

Monday 18th October 

Bradmore Community Hall at 7.30 p.m.  

 

“Images of Yemen”  

by Rob Wilby 
 

Everyone Welcome! 

 



 

 

St. Mary the Virgin Bunny 
 

Join us for coffee and biscuits on  
 Saturday 30th October 

from 10.30 a.m. — 12 .30 p.m 
 

 
As well as the usual “attractions” of coffee & biscuits, conversation 

and a second-hand book stall, there  will be an opportunity to discuss 
the needs of Bunny Church and explore how you might help. 

 

 

 

We would welcome your gifts of non-perishable foods  and toiletries for the 

Friary Drop-In Centre, based in West Bridgford.  Please bring them to the 

service with you. If you are not attending the service, just drop them off in 

the Church porch on Sunday, before the service begins. 

 

This will be followed by the 

 

Harvest Lunch 

 at 12 noon 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

HARVEST-TIME  IN BUNNY 

Jacket potatoes with a variety of fillings 

and a wide selection of delicious desserts 
 

Please bring your own plates and cutlery 

Tickets £5.00 (£3.00 for children)  

available in advance from 

Roy Baker  0115 921 1520 - Pat Pat Tudball  0115 921 2188 and 

Mike Peregrine 0115 984 2431 

or pay on the day. 

 

Please join us in St. Mary’s Church for   

Harvest Festival 

Sunday October 3rd at 11.00 a.m. 

 

 

Everyone will be made most welcome 

to either or both of these gatherings. 
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WEDNESDAY 
OCTOBER 18TH 

7.30 P.M. 
 

 

Ken Thompson. 
 

“Some Modern Gardening Myths”   
 

Sheffield University lecturer, Ken, gives us his thoughts on the falling level of minerals in modern 
fruit and vegetables; the advantages of planting by the phases of the moon; the effects of compan-
ion planting; and the benefits of super-foods - are they worth growing? 
 

Sounds like one for the vegetable growing fraternity  
(and anyone interested in food!) 

 

 
Everyone welcome - £3 at the door including coffee and biscuits 

. 

St Mary the Virgin, Parish Church of Bunny with 

Bradmore 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

...over tea & coffee with cakes, etc. 

 

From Thursday 23
rd

 September, 

the Church will be open 

every other Thursday morning 

from 9am to 11am, 

drop in and have a chat. 

 

Babies and toddlers welcome too. 

 

BUNNY WOOD WORK DAYS 

 

Autumn is when we recommence our 

work days, volunteers are always wel-

come. We meet at the wood - 

10.00am on the third Sunday each 

month (apart from the Open Day). 

 

The dates for 2010-11 are: 

 

October 17
th 

 tracks, paths and ponds 

November 21
st

  Log Sale (note there is 

only one this year) 

December 19
th

  brash clearing and 

bonfire 

January 16
th

  coppicing 

February 20
th

  coppicing 

March 20
th

  Gypsum meadow hedge-

laying 

April 17
th

  small projects 

May 8
th  

 Wildflower Open Day 

 

Please contact Chris Terrell-Nield on 

0115 937 4906 or by email at 

christopher.terrell-nield@ntu.ac.uk 

for further details. 

mailto:Christopher.terrell-nield@ntu.ac.uk

